MT. ANGEL PUBLIC LIBRARY ADVISORY BOARD MINUTES
Wednesday, May 15, 2024
6:30pm

6:30pm REGULAR MEETING

1. Call to Order & Introductions at 6:34pm
Present: Jennifer Aker, Heather Sowa, Sharon Otte, Catherine Duda, Amanda Helling
Absent: Jaqueline Marquez

2. Changes or additions to the agenda—none 
3. Approval of Minutes—MSP as written
4. Chair Report—none
5. Library Director’s Report
a. Statistics—Heather would like Jackie to find out how to include eresources in the circulation statistics; it was noted that the wifi stats are lowering over time, and that the discards are high, especially in Dec. Jackie explained that we are currently weeding the Large Print section because we are out of room, but the discarded titles haven’t been checked out in 4+ years and are going to other small libraries in CCRLS. We also weed adult non-fiction and fiction on an ongoing basis. We also have a new volunteer that is weeding the picture books. 
b. Hiring status of Summer Teen Intern ($4000 LSTA grant): We received a LSTA grant for a Summer Teen Intern for the second year. We had nine applicants and interviewed all nine. There are three finalists that were given an assignment to describe a proposed Connected Learning Project (required by the grant) based on their interests and strengths. The staff ranked these projects and Jackie is checking references. We hope to make a decision by Friday.  
c. Updates on: 
i. Projects: Sara, who works 830-5 on Saturdays, would like to start offering Fitness classes to videos on Saturday mornings. The Circulation Desk would be unmanned during that time, so Jackie proposed to include Saturdays from 9:00-11:00 as Self-Service hours. The LAB agreed.
The retirement celebration for Keith and Pepper Teem went really well. There were about 35 people at the no-host dinner at Lou’s and over 60 people at the reception. Jordan created a slideshow and the Teems were presented with gifts from the city, the library, and the Library Director.
The Friends of the Library had their annual meeting on April 17th. There are three new officers: Amy Uselman (chair), Marjorie Knaus (secretary), and Teri Therkelsen (treasurer). The FOL voted to discontinue funding the cultural passes for the Evergreen Aviation Museum (too far and cost) and the Willamette Heritage Museum (lack of use). 
ii. Programs: We are hosting a Family Science Night on May 23rd. Gave away plant seeds in April. Recently released butterflies that were raised from caterpillars. Hosted a Plant Swap and Used Book Sale on May 11, and a Teen Interview Skills Workshop led by Jordan’s brother and husband. 
iii. Outreach: we currently visit five different preschool/daycares per month for a storytime. Most High school students visited the library in April and received library cards and a free book. 
iv. Training: Jackie attended and presented at the OLA Conference in Salem in April. Sara attended for one day. They have changed the schedule and there was a great deal of free time for “networking” and less session time. If they continue that trend, we will use our training $$ in other ways. 
Jackie will be attending a supervisor training in Redmond on Tuesday, May 14. 
v. Summer Reading Program: The theme of this year’s summer reading program is: READ, RENEW, REPEAT/LEER, RENOVAR, REPETIR. It will run from June 17th-Aug. 30th for all ages. We have many fun programs and special performances and visitors planned.  
d. Status of grants
i. STEAM Equity: ends on July 30. We hosted a MS field trip for 29 students and 5 adult chaperones to the Museum of Natural and Cultural History in Eugene on April 29. There was a special program called Zombie Kelp Invasion about the kelp ecosystem off the Pacific coast. Students also toured the rest of the museum and did a mineral scavenger hunt on the OU campus. Seventeen of the students had never been on a college campus before. 
In collaboration with Marion County 4H we will have incubated chicken eggs in the library in June. 
ii. Remake Learning Days ($500): Awarded $500 to fund a science program in May. We will have a Family Science Night: Balance on May 23. Sharon volunteered to help.
iii. Oregon Humanities ($5000): The library and the school district hosted our first Community Read using the book Wonder by R.J. Palacio. Over 130 people attended the final event for discussion and movie.
iv. Dorothy Louise Kyler ($5000): Sara and Jackie are working on an order list for Wonderbooks and Playaways. 
v. ARPA Funds ($5000 for 3D printers): 2 3D printers, a laptop and supplies are on order.
6. Committee Reports—none 
7. Old Business
a. Homeschool Outreach—Online and print surveys have been created. Amanda spoke with the homeschool group she belongs to yesterday at the last meeting of the year and will follow up in the fall. We will review in October. 
b. Accessing City emails—Sharon and Cate were not able to access their city email but are both going off the board so we will address these issues with new members in the fall.
8. New Business 
a. Review Intellectual Freedom Documents—discussed the role of libraries and the First Amendment and how it and other ALA documents impact selection and collection development.
b. Appoint new Chair—MSP Amanda Helling as Chair for 2024-25 term.
c. Expiring Terms—Cate is graduating! And Sharon’s second term is expiring. Both were given a gift and thanked for their service. 
9. Public Presentations—None 
10. Parking Lot
		Review progress of:  Strategic Plan, State Library Standards—The City Council is talking about creating a new Strategic Plan so the library should wait until they finish. 

Adjournment at 7:55pm
Next Meeting Date: Wednesday, October 16, 2024
Mt. Angel Community Meeting Room is handicapped accessible. If special accommodations are required please contact City Hall at least one business day in advance at 503-845-9291.  Hearing Impaired may call TTY (800) 648—3458. Interpretive services may be available with sufficient prior notice of need. 
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